
 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRODUCED ON BEHALF OF WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL 

DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT OF COPY FOR APRIL NEWSLETTER IS 15TH MARCH 

Contact BEV on 394954 or e-mail: wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO EDIT OR OMIT ANY SUBMISSIONS 

 

 
 

Event Date Time Location Details 

Shrove Tuesday – Pancakes Tues 8 Mar 11.30am – 

1.00 pm 

Church Room  

Police Surgery Bus Weds 9 Mar 1.00 –  

2.30 pm 

Outside Village 

Hall 

Meet and discuss your 

concerns with a 

member of the Safer 

Neighbourhood Team 

“Reaching Out” Bus Thurs 10 Mar 9.45-10.15 Ackland Close See Newsletter 

Parish Council Meeting Thurs 17 Mar 7.30 pm Village Hall  

Parish Council Surgery Sat 19 March 10 – 11 am Church Room  

Lent Lunch Weds 23 Mar 12.30 Church Room  

Pub Quiz Night Thurs 24 Mar 8 pm Fishermans 

Return 

Teams of 4. 

Lenten Walsingham Pilgrimage Sat 26 March  Tickets £17 from 

Margaret 393753 

Messy Fingers Thurs 31 Mar 3.30 -5 pm Hemsby Barn 

Room 

Contact Sandra Laws 

on 393480 

Lent Lunch Weds 6 Apr 12.30 Church Room  

Macmillan Bure Valley Railway 

Walk 

Sat & Sun 

9 & 10 April 

See February Newsletter Tel: 01603 724369 

Open Gardens Day and 

Scarecrow Competition 

Sun 3 July 10.30-4.30 

 

All round Village 

Village Green 

Contact Pam Allen 

394965 

Quilters Exhibition Sat & Sun 

16 & 17 July 

 Village Hall and 

Church Room 

Margaret Stewart 

394393 

Garage Sale Sun 24 July   More details soon 

SEE CLUB CORNER FOR DETAILS OF VILLAGE GROUPS ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 

 

• We haven’t actually heard from any new residents in Winterton this month. 

 
it’s a great place to live and there’s always something going on 

so remember to check out your Newsletter every month! 

 

If you’re new and we’ve missed you and you would like to be listed, please let us know  

Tel: Bev on 394954 or e-mail wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 



 

 

Organisation/ 

Contact/ 

When & where 

Last Meeting Next Meeting 

Garden Club 
Michael/Valerie 
393749 
2nd Weds monthly 
7.30 Church Room 

At February’s meeting Rosemarie Smith gave us an interesting insight into the “History of the 
Flower Shop” along with plenty of floristry and flower arranging tips. 

Weds 9 March 
“Plants with 
coloured foliage or 
stems” from 
Rosemary Ward 
 

In Bloom 
Pam Allen 394365  
Jean Neve 393682 

Don’t forget - the In Bloom Team are now planning for the Open Gardens Day and Scarecrow 
Competition which this year will be held on Sunday 3rd July.  Gardens will be open from 10.30 
to 4.30.  More details will follow nearer the date.  If anybody would like to have their garden 
included, please contact Pam Allen on 394365. 

 

Quiz Nights  
Mark Cox – 
393302 

February’s Quiz raised £70.50 which was donated to the Winterton Marine Cadets. Thurs 10 March  
8pm at Hermanus 
 

WI  
Joyce Pitchford 
393415 
3rd Tuesday 
monthly 7.30 pm – 
Church Room 

February’s meeting saw Amanda Greenaway, Costume Designer from the Maddermarket 
Theatre, Norwich give a fascinating insight into her role in planning, sourcing and creating the 
costumes for the Theatre’s many varied productions. She brought along a selection of 
costumes she has made and also gave us the opportunity to examine closely some fabulous 
very old period pieces. She is a very creative and gifted lady it was lovely to hear about her 
work. We are all looking forward to our own trip to Maddermarket theatre on April 15th to see 
Forty Years.  

 
The Harnser meeting will be at Hemsby WI on March 23rd and the speaker is Stephen Bumfrey 
of Radio Norfolk fame. 

Tues 15 March 
Anita Pye will 
present a cookery 
demonstration 
entitled “Quick and 
Simple but Tasty 
Recipes” 

Quilters 
Margaret Stewart 
394393 
Every other Weds 
10-4 
Village Hall 

The Quilters are looking forward to our first Winterton Quilters Exhibition this year on Sat 16 
and Sun 17 July when quilts, patchwork and various needlecrafts will be on show in the Village 
Hall.  In the Church Rooms will be a sale of goods, raffle and tombola.  Refreshments will also 
be available.  Grand Raffle prize will be a hand-made quilt crafted by our members and 
proceeds will be donated to the charity of the member’s choice.   

 

Lunch Club 
Di Jones 393656 
Every other 
Thursday 
Village Hall 

 Thurs 24 Feb 

 

Monday Bus Services to Wroxham (Roy’s Car Park) and Norwich (Castle Meadow) 

 

TR3 to Wroxham via Lathams  

Winterton  10.00     Wroxham  12.30 

Lathams 10.20     Lathams  12.55 

Wroxham 10.45     Winterton  13.15 

Dates: 7, 21 Mar; 4,18 Apr;  16 May; 13,27 June; 11, 25 July;  8, 22 Aug;  5, 19 Sept;  3, 17, 

31 Oct;  14, 28 Nov;  12 Dec. 

 

TR4 to Norwich (operated by Swift Taxis 01493 300300) via Somerton, Martham, 

Rollesby, Fleggburgh, Billockby, Acle, Upton, South Walsham, Salhouse and Rackheath. 

Winterton 09.30     Castle Meadow 13.00 

Norwich 10.35     Winterton  14.01 

Dates: 14, 28 Mar;  11 Apr;  9, 23 May;  6, 20 Jun;  4, 18 Jul;  1, 15 Aug;  12, 26 Sept;  10, 24 

Oct;  7, 21 Nov;  5, 19 Dec. 



 

WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL – THURSDAY 17 FEBRU ARY 2011 

 
Five residents were welcomed to the Parish Council meeting which took place in the Village Hall. 
 

Public Discussion: 
•   A resident requested a long handled litter picker so that she could pick up litter on the recreation 

ground.  It was agreed that this would be provided and the Council thanked her for offering to 
keep the recreation ground free of rubbish. 
 

•  A resident also noted that many volunteers help run events and committees in the village and a 
list should be made up to demonstrate that Winterton is already participating in the “Big Society” 
and sent to the PM and our local MP. 

 
•   A resident made the following comments regarding the drainage works on Winmer Avenue:  

- The work should have commenced last summer and had it done so, there would have 
been enough money allocated to the project to do the whole of Winmer Avenue.  The 
resident believed that the full extent of the flood problem had not been made clear to the 
engineers but it was noted that this would have been the responsibility of Highways 
Department and not the Parish Council.   

- It was noted by Cllr Blake that the project had now been allocated £60k but this was only 
enough to do half way up Winmer Avenue. If this did not solve the problem then additional 
money would have to be applied for. 

 
•    The dog fouling problem was raised again and Cllr Blake reiterated that, based on firm 

evidence, offenders would be prosecuted  and that no other action would be taken by the 
Parish Council. 

 
Planning Applications  
 

No planning applications had been received. 
 

Planning Decisions  
 

• 06/10/0723/F  Renewal of PP: 06/07/1064/F – new lantern-house structure to replace 
existing.  The Lighthouse, Winterton.  GYBC approved 18.1.11 

• 06/10/0724/CC.  Renewal of Conservation Area Consent Ref No: 06/07/1065/CC – new 
“lantern-house” structure to replace existing.    GYBC approved 18.1.11 

• 06/10/0712/F.  Revised design for conservatory previously approved.  Swiss House, Bush 
Road, Winterton.  GYBC approved 18.1.11.   

• 06/10/0720/F.  Refurbish and upgrade existing outbuilding, 1 Old Chapel Cottages, Old 
Chapel Road, Winterton.  GYBC approved 1.2.11. 

 
 

Next Meeting:  Thursday 17 March at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.  All residents welcome. 

Parish Council Surgery – Saturday 19  March 10 am – 11 am in the CHURCH ROOM 

 

 

 

Contact details for your Parish Councillors 
 

Chairman: Michael Blake – 393749  Vice Chairman:  Bev Kay – 394954 

Parish Clerk:  Gill Lack - 393306 

Chris Barlow – 393674   Di Jones – 393656    Lynda Sharples – 393832 

Keith Harrison – 393975        Julian Simms – 393253  Bruce Greenall -  393497 



The Parish Church of Holy Trinity & All Saints, Winterton-on-Sea 

 

‘Lord, teach us how to pray,’ the disciples asked 

Jesus. For a Christian, prayer is as important as 

breathing, and should flow just as naturally. For 

less confident  Christians, prayer may give cause 

for concern. Am I doing it right? How do I find 

time for it? How do I know what to pray for? 

These may be questions we ask ourselves.  This 

Lent we will be looking at how to pray, how we 

make time for prayer in our busy lives. We will 

be following an excellent and practical  book by 

Angela Ashwin, called ‘Heaven in Ordinary’* A 

group will meet through Lent to discuss the 

issues raised by the book. Fr Simon Holden, our 

monk from the Community of the Resurrection 

in Yorkshire will be joining us and will lead one 

of the sessions. The sessions begin at 7pm, 

lasting for about an hour and are as follows:  

 

Getting started in prayer: 

Thursday 17 March, Barn Room Hemsby  

Finding stillness: 

Thursday 24 March, Barn Room Hemsby  

The way we look at life: with Fr Simon  

Tuesday 29 March, Church Room, Winterton 

Pain and Failure: 

Thursday 7 April, Barn Room Hemsby  

What can I offer? 

Thursday 14 April , Barn Room Hemsby  

 

Anybody is welcome to come along, we hope 

they will be rewarding and of practical use to 

those who attend.  

 

Fr Adrian       

    * The book is available for £7 from Fr Adrian 

 

Shrove Tuesday  
8 March, 11.30 am – 1 pm  

Pancakes  

in the Church Room, 

 

Ash Wednesday  
Lent Begins  

Wednesday 9 March 

Sung Mass with Imposition 

 of Ashes: 7pm 

 

Lent Lunches:  Wednesdays  at 12.30pm.  
 

Frugal, friendly meal, with donations to charity. All 
welcome, just come on the day.  
 
16 March  Methodist Chapel, Hemsby 
23 March  Church Room, Winterton 

30 March  Barn Room, Hemsby 
6 April  Church Room, Winterton 
13 April  Barn Room, Hemsby 
 

 

 

Hemsby Barn 

Room 

 

Thursday 31 

March 

3.30-5.00 pm 
 

For kids up to age 11 & families.   

 

� Sandra 393480 
 

 

 

From the Registers: 

 

The funeral of the late Susannah ‘Nancy’ Moss 

who died on 5 February 2011, aged 90, took 

place at the Parish Church on Wednesday 16 

February. Nancy was a native of County 

Durham, but helped her husband Roy run a 

fish-curing business that split its operations 

between Great Yarmouth and Ullapool on the 

west coast of Scotland. They also ran a guest 

house in Great Yarmouth before retiring to 

Winterton to be close to their daughter Sue and 

grandchildren, Glen and Katie. We send our 

condolences to Sue, Philip and the family.  

 

 

40 of us from the church and its extended family 

enjoyed a delicious meal at the Tinno, at the 

Fisherman’s Return to celebrate the Feast of 

Candlemas on Sunday 30 January. We were 

delighted to receive a cheque for £356 from 

Darrin and Scott, the proceeds from a raffle run 

in the bar. Thanks to all who contributed.  

 

 



Wildlife Gardening for Beginners 
 
Whether you have a garden, yard or a balcony there are lots of ways you can attract and help wildlife.  
Join Norfolk Wildlife Trust at Great Yarmouth Library on one or more of these free wildlife gardening 
workshops and discover some simple ways to bring the countryside to your backdoor.  All sessions are 
on Tuesdays from 10 am to 12.30 pm. 
 
Growing your own food the wildlife friendly way - 8 March  
Wildlife gardening in a small space - 15 March  
Birds, butterflies, bees and bugs – how to attract them to your garden  - 22 March  

These workshops are free, but booking is essential. 
To book phone Caroline Fernandez at Great Yarmouth Library on 01493 844551  

or email  caroline.fernandez@norfolk.gov.uk 
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REVISED MOBILE LIBRARY TIMES FROM 21 MARCH 2011  
11:45 - 12:00  BUSH ROAD (Chicken Farm) 
12:05 – 12.20 GEORGE BECK ROAD 
12:25 – 12.20 HILLVIEW DRIVE 
13:55 – 15:20 MARKET PLACE (Methodist Chapel) 
15:25 – 16:10 CHURCH (off Empsons Loke) 
Dates: 
24-Mar-11    14-Jul-11    03-Nov-11 
07-Apr-11    28-Jul-11    17-Nov-11 
21-Apr-11    11-Aug-11    01-Dec-11 
05-May-11    25-Aug-11    15-Dec-11 
19-May-11    08-Sep-11    29-Dec-11 
02-Jun-11    22-Sep-11    12-Jan-12 
16-Jun-11    06-Oct-11    26-Jan-12 
30-Jun-11    20-Oct-11    09-Feb-12 

Reaching Out Bus Tour  
 

We are pleased to announce our Reaching 
Out Bus Tour is coming to the northern 
parishes again! 
 

Thursday 10 March – Ackland Close   
9.45 – 10.15 am 

 
Representatives from organisations who are 
interested in your views. Learn what 
assistance you are entitled to, discuss issues 
about your housing, find out more about 
advice and support available, become more 
active in your community and much, much 
more.  
 
There really is something for everyone.  
 
For more information call Peter Kirkpatrick 
(Rural North Tenants and Residents 
Association) on 01493 733578 

Join our friendly team of Support 
Services  Volunteers in Great Yarmouth 

 

Help us support even more people with 
dementia and their carers locally on 
Thursday afternoons.  The role involves 
engaging with people living with dementia 
during groups and day activities, by 
assisting them in joining in with social 
activities (board games, arts and craft, 
singing etc).  It is important you are willing 
to develop your knowledge of dementia, 
have good listening and communication 
skills and the ability to be calm,     patient 
and caring. 
We can provide ongoing support, good 
training and any out of pocket expenses 

Helen Dingle 01603 763517 
Helen.dingle@alzheimers.org.uk  

 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Broads Authority are planning the first 

Broads Festival of the Outdoors 

from 7th -15 May 

Primarily, this will be a festival of walks 
with a programme of events throughout the 
9 days and if it proves to be successful will 
be expanded in future years to include 
cycling and other activities.  The Festival is 
intended to boost tourism and promote the 
area for land-based recreation in addition 
to the well-known Broads waterways.  
Activities are hoped to include guided 
walks, ale or food trails (perhaps with 
discount or reward schemes with pubs, 
cafes etc), and maybe a community 
competition to promote countryside access.  
The Parish Council has been invited by the 
Broads Authority to be involved.  If any 
local groups or businesses would like to be 
involved and perhaps organise an event 
here in Winterton please contact the Parish 
Clerk on 393306 as soon as possible and 
she will provide you with the appropriate 
application. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

The Norfolk Coast Partnership was set up in 

1991 and looks after the Area of 

Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB) 

covering approximately 450 kms2.  For 

several years five representatives from local 

Parish Councils have been members of the 

Partnership.  Our local representative, 

currently, is Keith Harrison.  The current 

representatives will now stand down and we 

are now looking to elect five community 

representatives to join as members of the 

Norfolk Coast Partnership, to be as evenly 

spread as possible throughout the AONB.  

The current representatives can be re-

elected.  This is a voluntary role aimed at 

people living in or close to the Norfolk Coast 

AONB with good knowledge and a real love 

of the area, active in their community and 

able to make a positive contribution to the 

work of the Partnership and enhance it’s 

links with local communities by attending 

meetings, assisting with community activities 

etc.  If you are interested in standing for 

election as a Community Representative 

please contact the Parish Clerk on 393306 

who can provide all the relevant 

application information.   

 

Deadline for applications is 13 May. 

 

 

 

Fishermans Return 

Quiz Night 

Thursday 24 March   

8 pm 

Teams of 4 

Leaflets for the elderly full of hints 

and tips on staying safe were recently 

distributed at various Clubs in the 

Village. 

If you haven’t got yours  yet, you can 

pick one up at the Post Office. 

FOR SALE 

Freeview Box 

£20 

Tel: 394954 

 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US TO HELP YOU! 
Support your local St John Ambulance.  We need 
jumble, toys, bric-a-brac etc for our forthcoming 

JUMBLE SALE.  Just ring Bob Mann on 393903 and 
we will collect. 



 

IT’S PANCAKE DAY – TUESDAY 8TH MARCH – Perfect Pancake Recipe 

 
  110g/4oz plain flour, sifted 

   Pinch of salt 

   2 eggs 

   200ml/7 fl oz milk mixed with 75ml/3 fl oz water 

   50g/2 oz butter 

   

1. Sift flour and salt into a large mixing bowl.  Make a well in the centre of the flour and 

break the eggs into it. Whisk in the eggs incorporating flour from around the edge of the 

bowl as you do so. 

2. Gradually add small quantities of the milk and water mixture, still whisking until the batter 

is smooth, with the consistency of thin cream.  Melt the butter in a pan. Spoon 2 tbsp of it 

into the batter and whisk it in. 

3. Pour the rest of the melted butter into your frying pan and get the pan hot. Pour in ladle-

full of batter mixture and as soon as the batter hits the hot pan, tip it around from side to 

side to get the base evenly coated with batter. It should take only half a minute or so to 

cook.  Lift the edge with a palette knife to see if it's cooked. Flip the pancake over with a 

pan slice or palette knife - the other side will need a few seconds only - then slide onto a 

plate. 

4. If you plan to make lots of pancakes, stack them as you make them between sheets of 

greaseproof paper on a plate fitted over simmering water to keep them warm.  

5. To serve, sprinkle each pancake with freshly squeezed lemon juice and caster sugar, fold 

in half, then in half again to form triangles, or else simply roll them up. Serve sprinkled with 

a little more sugar and lemon juice and extra sections of lemon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 WINTERTON RECYCLERS  

 

We are planning to reinstate the composting service on the allotments soon.  The 

place to leave your trimmings etc for ready composting will be the same and will be 

clearly marked with a list of what can and what cannot be composted.  WE WILL 

LET YOU KNOW WHEN THE SYSTEM IS READY TO GO SO PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE 

ANY BAGS ON THE ALLOTMENTS YET.  

 

BUT, as always, we could do with some extra volunteers.  If you could offer even a 

little of your time to help – please call Bev on 394954.   

 

People have asked about an Oil Syndicate in Winterton but, unfortunately, nobody seems 

willing to set up and run one.  Hopefully, this Winter is drawing to an end – but what 

about next year? Prices seem only to be going up -  is  anyone willing to organise a 

syndicate?  If so, please contact Bev on 394954 and your details will go in the next 

Newsletter for those interested to get in touch. 

The local Safer Neighbourhood Team Bus will be outside the Village Hall on 

Wednesday 9 March between 1 pm and 2.30 pm.  Your opportunity to pop along 

and meet a member of the Team and discuss any concerns you may have.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Parish Council needs YOU  

Are you willing to become a Parish Councillor as th ere is now a vacancy? 
Please contact Gill Lack, Parish Clerk  

on 393306 
 

Closing Date: 26 March 
Previous applicants are welcome to re-apply 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DAISYCHAIN 
 

BESPOKE UPHOLSTERY  
AND SOFT FURNISHINGS 

 
Made to measure 

Roman Blinds, Curtains, Pelmets 
 

Romo, Villa Nova, Ian Mankin, Warwick 
Pattern books available 

or made with your own fabric 
 

FOR NO OBLIGATION ESTIMATE 
CONTACT JO 

 
TEL: 01493 394194 

 

 

ALLOTMENT HOLDERS MEETING 

 

Took place on Thursday evening, 27 January, in the Village Hall.  The meeting was called by 

myself, “Curly” J Patterson as elected Allotments Spokesman, due to price increases and other 

points put to me by other allotment holders. 

 

Firstly, I would like to thank all allotment holders who attended on such a bitterly cold night as 

well as Richard Greensides as Secretary and also Bruce Greenall as new Councillor for Allotments 

on Winterton on Sea Parish Council who came to the meeting straight from work.  We had an 

excellent turnout of 28 allotment holders and apologies from 3 who could not make it.  The 

meeting went well with lots of good humour. I would also like to thank Geoffrey for putting out 

the tables and chairs and my wife, Sandra, for the refreshments of tea, coffee and biscuits. 

 

A report has been handed into the Parish Council as to the outcome of the meeting. 
 


